FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION
445 TWELFTH STREET, SW
WASHINGTON, DC 20554

MEDIA BUREAU MAY ]. O 2010 ENGINEER: GARY A. LOEHRS
AUDIO DIVISION TELEPHONE: (202) 418-2700
APPLICATION STATUS: (202) 418-2730 FACSIMILE: (202) 418-1410/1411
HOME PAGE: www.fcc.gov/mb/audio/ MAIL STOP: 1800B3

INTERNET ADDRESS: Gary.Loehrs@fcc.gov

Snoqualmie Educational Radio Project
34826 SE Curtis Dr.
Snoqualmie, WA 98065

Re:  KBSG-LP, Fall City, WA
Facility ID No. 134276
Snoqualmie Educational Radio Project
File No. BPL-20100427AEC

Dear Applicant:
This letter refers to the above-captioned application for a minor change to a licensed facility.

An engineering study has revealed that the proposed transmitter site specified in the application
fails to meet the minimum spacing requirements of 47 C.F.R. § 73.807 in relation to the
intermediate frequency (I.F.) channel license, BLH-20001023AEZ, for station KMPS-FM,
Seattle, WA. The required separation is 28 kilometers, whereas the separation proposed is 12
kilometers.'

Accordingly, in light of the above, application BPL-20100427AEC is unacceptable for filing and
IS HEREBY DISMISSED. This action is taken pursuant to 47 C.F.R. § 0.283.

Sincerely,

'E/&/WU'QMA‘D

Edna V. Prado
Supervisory Engineer
Audio Division
Media Bureau

cc: Guy Betten

! Also, the application fails to meet the minimum spacing requirements of 47 C.F.R. § 73.807 in relation to second-
adjacent channel stations KMCQ(FM) and KCMS(FM). A request for waiver was included, but cannot be
considered due to the IF. spacing violation with station KMPS-FM



